REPORT 1 OF THE CABINET TO FULL COUNCIL ON 23 NOVEMBER 2015
Chair: Vice Chair:

Councillor Claire Kober Councillor Bernie Vanier

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 This report to Full Council arises from consideration of the following reports by the

Cabinet:

e Haringey’s Local Plan - 20" October 2015

e Outcome of consultation on revised Statement of Licensing Policy for the Gambling
Act 2005 — 10 November 2015

e Council Tax reduction Scheme for 2016/17 — 10 November 2015

2. SUMMARY OF CONSIDERATIONS

2.1 Haringey’s Local Plan

We considered a report which set out progression of four important planning documents:
Alterations to Strategic Policies, Development Management DPD, Site Allocations DPD, and
Tottenham Area Action Plan to the next stage of Plan preparation.

We noted the role of each of these documents for the Council, and as the Local Planning Authority,
to proactively manage development needs and change in the Borough, ensuring it was directed to
where it is best accommodated and being able to resist inappropriate poorly located schemes. This
included:

o The Alterations to the Strategic Policies which reiterated the Council’s commitment to
delivering more housing to meet local needs but targeting this to areas that would benefit
significantly from substantial inward investment including better transport services,
improved environmental quality, and new jobs.

e The spatial strategy which allowed the Council to recognise and protect its valued local
open spaces, the residential amenity and heritage that add to the character of our
neighbourhoods, and make the best of employment sites for continued employment uses.

e The role of all the other draft planning documents was to give effect to this agreed spatial
strategy.

We noted that, since the consultation period closed in March 2015, the Planning Policy team had
sifted through some 600 letters and emails and 6 petitions containing over 6,000 comments. The
petitions included one for Lynton Rd with 126 signatures, one for Pinkham Way with 1154
signatures, and 4 separate petitions on Lordship Rec/Broadwater Farm totalling 395 signatures). In
addition officers had undertaken meetings and discussions with a range of interested parties on a
range of subjects and sites.

The reports included in the agenda pack contained the updated Local Plan documents, along with
the Consultation Reports with the comments received and responses to these.
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The spatial strategy was updated to reflect Haringey’s increased housing target is contained at
Appendix A on pages 119 to 214.

The “Development Management DPD” at Appendix C, included a “design charter” for all new
development (page 223) and important policies to cover the protection of family homes (page 257),
open spaces (Pages 264-269), shops (pages 304-312) and community facilities (Pages 314 -318).

The “Site Allocations DPD” (pages 351 to 573) included designations for key sites such as
Alexandra Palace and the Highgate Bowl, and the opportunities in Wood Green, Hornsey and
Green Lanes, which translated into allocations for some 7,500 new homes and 75,000m? of new
employment floor-space.

Elsewhere within the “Tottenham Area Action Plan” at Appendix G contained detailed site by site
development requirements covering the new opportunities in one of London’s Housing Zones — as
well as reflecting the distinctive heritage, character and economy across Tottenham.

We noted the overview of the tone and feeling regarding the consultation process on the last set of
documents. There were a range of comments about the content and the way in which the Council
had engaged with communities, members and developers as part of that process. In some cases
communities felt that the Council had not engaged with them effectively. In a number of cases,
feedback suggested that some of the bold allocations that were promoted should not be
progressed. The changes to the plan, set out on pages 7-50 of the report pack illustrated how,
having regard to local views, the Council had responded.

The Council’s Planning Team would be taking forward the learning from feedback received about
the consultation and engagement processes, and the Council were committed to also trying harder
to reach out and secure views from more of the community on the “soundness” of these proposals
and improving the readability of these documents. The Cabinet Member for Planning had recently
hosted a community forum to discuss our Statement of Community Involvement on 14"
September. There would be a continuing programme of engagement around these documents to
help answer some of the earlier criticisms associated with the earlier round of consultation last

spring.

We noted the link between the Corporate Plan ambitions for better homes for everyone, new jobs
and improved opportunity for all, a safer and a healthier borough being reflected in an updated
Local Plan. It was indicated that the document had an important part to play in realising that
ambition — by helping the Council plan for infrastructure, seizing opportunities from development to
secure positive economic and housing outcomes or by protecting and preserving important spaces,
building s and places. Despite the challenges of accommodating London’s Growth, The Cabinet
Member for Planning advocated that the Plan meets the objectives for growth, employment and
Housing —and the 4 appendices attached should now proceed to Full Council for approval.

In response to the Cabinet Member for Resources and Culture’s question on management of the
tension in supporting economic as well as Housing growth in Haringey, we noted that local
authorities were facing big challenges to deliver employment and housing and were looking at
ways in which sites can have both housing and employment use. Brownfield land in the borough
was limited and choices were required to be made regarding how the borough best use the land
available. The Council had further endeavoured to safeguard employment land and the Brownfield
site at Pinkham way

We took into consideration to the recently approved Growth Strategy which would not limit the
Council to dormitory businesses and put forward a new approach for how employment sites may
exist in the borough, attracting local jobs and locations allowing access to higher skills.

We would not automatically favour residential sites to employment sites as this was short sighted
as employment was a key component of growth.

We considered the following deputations:



Deputation 1
Mr Spokes speaking on behalf of the Defend Crouch End group, who objected to the inclusion of

Site Allocation 51[site in between 72-96 Park Road and Lynton road in the Site Allocations
development Plan] and asked for this site’s removal from the plan. He referred to the lack of
proper information provided to local residents and business, earlier this year in the consultation
period, about the inclusion of this site in the DPD. Mr Spokes set out the circumstances in which
the local residents and businesses had become aware of its inclusion in the DPD which he felt did
not reflect the principles of good communication and he questioned if this was indicative of the
consultation, as a whole, on all the local planning documents.

Mr Spokes contested the proposed height of the development at this site which would have a
detrimental impact on the existing neighbourhood, with an immediate changed physical
environment for households living in close quarters to the site .He also highlighted the closure of
the existing discreet and unique businesses, currently taking up the site, to make way for the
housing which was not in keeping with the boroughs employment commitments. He felt that due
consideration had not been given to the impact of having additional housing in the area. This was
in terms of parking, environment and schools. There was an obvious bias to housing development
but he questioned how any mixed use employment space could be continued at this site.

We provided some assurance , explaining that the Local Plan, at this stage, set out in theory what
uses can be made of the site. Any eventual changes to the site would be subject to planning
permission where local concerns can also be put forward.

In response to the concerns on height, and the loss of employment on the site, we advised the
deputation party that there was already an existing planning consent for the northern part of the
site for a 5 storey building providing for 40 net residential units. Therefore, the planning documents
of the Council could not discount the existing planning permission, or the principles of development
that it has established on this site. Given the significant need for housing and affordable
employment space in the borough this site was considered to be one that is able (subject to careful
design) to make a contribution towards the borough wide housing and employment need.

We further provided assurance that if , and when, a proposal for development is received it will be
subject to policies governing parking, height of development, and impact on surrounding properties
on Lynton Rd, Park Rd and the Grove.

We further hoped that local residents would be reassured that the Local Plan will help to manage
how this development at SA49 [Previously SA51] comes forward in the future, and ensure that it
makes a positive, rather than negative contribution to the urban fabric of Crouch End.

We re-iterated the pressure faced by local authorities to provide more housing and employment for
residents and the Cabinet Member for Planning offered to meet with the residents and businesses
concerned about SA 51 as part of the Regulation 19 consultation process.

We asked the Assistant Director for Planning to set out the next development phase of these local
plans, following consideration at Cabinet and Full Council in November. He advised that, in
December, there would follow a further consultation period and an examination in public in spring,
testing the soundness of the planning documents. A representative of the Secretary of State would
take this forward, inviting local stakeholders and groups to participate and share their views. The
Crouch End community group would be given details about the examination exercises and how
they can participate.

Deputation 2
We received representations from Mr Secker, speaking on behalf of a number of community

groups and projects in and around the Broadwater Farm Estate. Mr Secker was objecting to the
inclusion of Broadwater Farm Estate along with the Northern housing areas off the estate



[Somerset Close, Moira Close and Lido square being included in the site allocations development
plan [SA62]. He welcomed the removal of the Lordship recreation ground from the Plan and asked
for same action to be applied to SA62.

The deputation party felt that there had been inadequate consultation with residents about the
inclusion of the estate and surrounding northern housing area in the local plan as potential
development areas. The deputation felt the Council had the underlying objective of demolishing the
estate and rebuilding private accommodation in its place and Mr Secker referenced extracts of the
September Cabinet report on the review of Housing Management [ the deputation had tabled a
information pack for the Cabinet supporting their deputation] which he claimed supported this
underlying Council objective. This September Cabinet report had also highlighted the Council’s
consideration of a joint venture vehicle for housing regeneration in the borough which the
deputation party felt would bring less equality and rights to Council tenants.

We were asked by the deputation party to consider alternative solutions for modernising the estate
such as, ensuring the decent homes standards were applied, and physical estate improvements
made to buildings. The deputation party had set out fuller details in page 8 of their tabled
information pack.

We responded to the deputation by emphasising that the Council had no plans to demolish the
Broadwater Farm Estate and replace it with private accommodation. Lack of housing was a
London wide issue with no easy solutions and would mean looking at innovative ways to bring in
Housing to the borough.

We stressed that the required physical improvements to the Broadwater Farm Estate were
undeniable. Also there were structural issues with the buildings meaning there were no easy
solutions for upgrading the buildings. Visits had been made to the Broadwater Farm Estate and
feedback received from residents who wanted better upgraded accommodation.

We acknowledged the considerable responses received on the issues of Lordship Recreation
Ground and the Broadwater Farm area. The Lordship Recreation ground had been removed from
the Plan following consultation. However, the housing estate consultation responses were more
mixed with request for better housing .We had a responsibility for ensuring high quality homes
across the borough — including on the Broadwater Farm Estate. Therefore, the plan proposed that
we work together with the local community groups, residents and stakeholders on new
supplementary planning document to set out how to secure improvements to this housing estate to
improve stock, design of the site, and routes through the area.

We further clarified that there were no detailed plans yet for how this will be achieved, and certainly
no agreed plan for demolitions. We would work with local residents and stakeholders in identifying
options for improvements to the estate in the future.

2.1.5 WE RESOLVED

To note the comments of the Regulatory Committee at Paragraph at 6.7; and

To note the comments received to consultation on the preferred option draft Local Plan documents
(the draft Schedule of Alterations to the Strategic Policies DPD; the draft Development
Management Policies DPD; the draft Site Allocations DPD; and the draft Tottenham Area Action
Plan DPD) and the Council’s proposed response to these as set out in the Consultation
Statements at Appendices B, D, F and H respectively of the report.



To recommend to Full Council that it approve the following:

I.  The Schedule of Alterations to Haringey’s Local Plan: Strategic Policies: Pre-
submission version;
[I.  The draft Development Management DPD: Pre-submission version;
lll.  The draft Site Allocations DPD: Pre-submission version; and
IV.  The draft Tottenham Area Action Plan: Pre-submission version
(attached at Appendices A, C, E and G respectively), for publication and submission
to the Secretary of State for independent Examination in Public.

2.2 Outcome of consultation on revised Statement of Licensing Policy for the Gambling Act
2005 — 10 November 2015

We considered a report which put forward an updated Gambling policy for 2016-2019. We noted
the outcome of the consultation and the implications for the next review in 2016, where it would be
a requirement in future to create Local Area Profiles. These profiles will provide a good evidence
base of gambling in the local area and help identify any future risks, which will inform the decision
making process.

WE RESOLVED

1. To note and agree the responses to the consultation as set out in paragraphs 6.9 -6.12 and
at Appendix 2.

2. Torecommend to Full Council the draft Statement of Gambling Policy at Appendix 1 for
adoption.

3. To take into account the EQIA set out at Appendix 3.

2.3Council Tax reduction Scheme for 2016/17 — 10 November 2015

We considered a report which set out the recommendations for Haringey’s Council Tax
Reduction Scheme (CTRS) for 2016/17, taking into account the outcomes of an Equalities Impact
Assessment (EQIA).

We noted the final scheme must be approved by 31* January 2016, ready for implementation, on
the 1% April 2016. The report recommended continuing with the current Council Tax Reduction
Scheme without revision or amendment.

We were asked to approve an additional recommendation to provide the Chief Operating Officer, in
consultation with the Cabinet Member for Resources and Culture, delegated authority to make
some final amendments to appendix C and D before submission to Full Council. We noted that the
amendments to appendix C were required to ensure that the scheme was up to date with the latest
regulations from Government. These were minor and would not affect the principles of the scheme
in any way. Amendments to appendix D were required to make the justification for not extending
the scheme to other groups clearer and for the financial information in the section on, options to
protect specific groups, to be enhanced.

Following a vote of Cabinet Members -

WE RESOLVED



To make the following recommendations to full Council for consideration:

1. That having taken into account the Equalities Impact Assessment at Appendix B, the
Council resolve not to revise the Council Tax Reduction Scheme agreed for 2015/16 and to
continue this scheme for 2016/17;

2. That accordingly, the scheme which is summarised in Appendix A and set out in full at
Appendix C continues to be implemented for 2016/17. The principles of this are that:

(a) pensioners remain protected from any increase in the amount of Council Tax which
they are liable to pay following the abolition of Council Tax Benefit (as prescribed by
Central Government). Pensioners will continue to receive the same level of support
for the payment of Council Tax as compared with 2012/2013 and the original
Council Tax benefit.

(b) those in receipt of certain disability benefits are protected from any increase in the
amount of Council Tax which they are liable to pay following the abolition of Council
Tax Benefit. Those in receipt of certain disability benefits will continue to receive
the same level of support for the payment of Council Tax as compared with
2012/2013 and the original Council Tax benefit.

(c) all remaining working age claimants not covered by (b) above will continue to have
their Council Tax Support capped at 80.2% of Council Tax liability. In other words,
working age claimants will continue to receive the same level of Council Tax
Support as 2015/16, this amount representing a 19.8% reduction in the level of
Council Tax Support available.

3. That the Council is asked to give authority to the Chief Operating Officer and Head of
Shared Services to take all appropriate steps to implement and administer the Scheme.

4. That delegated authority be provided to the Chief Operating Officer in consultation with the
Cabinet Member for Resources and Culture to make amendments to appendices C and D
as outlined in the final paragraph of CAB 120 before submission to full Council.



